DRAFT

Agenda

Cougar Ridge Homeowners Association

Board of Directors’ Meeting

September 8, 2021
3:00
Virtual Meeting

Attendees:
Barry Olson, Pete Valinske, Barb Valinske, Lloyd Moody

President Olson called the meeting to order at 3:12.
Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer’s report for September is attached.  
Finance Committee
The Finance Committee has begun meeting to work on the 2022 budget, which will be ready to submit for Board approval by the November meeting.  The Board will present the 2022 budget to the neighborhood at the Annual Meeting, which is December 2.
Water Committee
Two water system valves will be replaced on October 18 and 19 affecting homes on Ridge High Court and Rocky Mountain Drive cul-de-sac.  More info is forth coming.
Many thanks to Lloyd Moody and Aaron Pershall for reading the meters on September 1st.
Water Usage 

· All water meter readings were recorded on September 1st.

· August water usage was as follows

· 3,222,200 gal, ~9.9 acre-ft.  (July 2021 – 3,275,100 gal, August 2020 – 3,148,100 gal)

· 103,942 gallons per day.

· ~1168 gallons per day per household.

· The average household used 35,300 gallons, with 5 households using greater than 70,000 gallons (~2X the average) during the month.

· System leakage was 0.3% for the month.

· The 12-month rolling total for water usage is 48.1 acre-feet.  We are permitted for 63 acre-feet.

Maintenance

· Completed monthly maintenance.

Other
· Lot 67 received a Certificate of Water Availability (COWA).
The Board discussed adding to the end of the year water reports a comparison of the average water user costs in Cougar Ridge versus the costs in Olympia, Lacey and Tumwater. 
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Secretary’s Report
The Board discussed the following items for including in the fall newsletter:  the many complaints about speeding in the neighborhood, keeping trees and bushes pruned back for line-of-sight on the road and out of the way of the school buses, thanking Chuck Lundgren, who is retiring, for mowing HOA common areas for so many years, and announcing the December 2nd Annual Meeting.

Architecture Committee

No updates.
Complaints
No updates.
Landscape Maintenance Committee
Saturday, October 2 is the Cougar Ridge Neighborhood Cleanup Day.  This year one of the projects will be to build the split rail safety fence around The Pit.  ARC approval has been received, Pete has purchased the fencing, and the callbeforeyoudig.org is scheduling time to locate utilities.

It was discovered this month that the chains and locks on the gate at the top of the pipeline had been stolen.  These locks and chains belong to both the HOA and Williams Pipeline.  Williams Pipeline has been notified.

Barb will check on the county requirements for mowing versus weed eating of the steep inclines at the stormwater ponds.
President’s Report
Lloyd discussed the changes to RCW 64.38 and SSB 5011 that may affect our HOA.  There are several items that will need to be run past the attorney to see what changes the board needs to make.
The October meeting will be on Wednesday, the 13th, at 3:00.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:46.

Respectfully submitted,

Barb Valinske, Secretary

Cougar Ridge HOA

Attachments:  1.
Treasurer’s Report  



  2.
Water System Log

